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1. Our Eternal Light
2. First Building Fund Meeting

3. Dais and part of audience at Ground-
Breaking Ceremony

4. Original architect’s sketch of Little
Neck Jewish Center

5. Star of David
6. First Confirmation Class

The family photos that follow, of Rabbi
and Cantor, and of the presidents of the
congregation, were taken at the two Siyum
Ha-Terah events, in 1958 and 1966. (Those
that have the Hanukah Menorah are of the
earlier date).

7. Rabbi Asher Block
8. Cantor Leo Roitman

9. Edwin M. Sirotta {1/52-6/53)
{Sidney A. Rose, '53-'55, deceased)

10. Seymour Hotchner (55-57)
11. trving Dorfler (57-58)
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ACKNOWLEDGMENTS: Our own photographers for most of our functions, particularly for the S

and Isadore Lipson. The special items, such as the Eternal Light above, the Moses painting,
the Drabkin Studios. The general view of the Sanctuary Bimah (
along with our Eternal Light, were specially designed by Ludwig
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(During '70-'71, the administration was con- '
ducted by an Executive Committes, with
Howard Saltzman as chairman)
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Stanley Garfinkel (58-59)
Maurice Martiﬁ (59-61)
Harold S. Elovich (61-63)
Robert S. Seckel (63-65)
Sidney Orlans (65-67)
Melvin M. Warren (67-68)
Henry Wolff (68-70)

Joseph D. Flamm (71-73)

One Havdalah evening, in the Library
Aduit Mitzvah-Confirmation Class
The Holy-Ark with its inscriptions

Kindling of Freedom Torch for Soviet
Jewry; Special Prayer Service for Israel

“pMoses, the Lawgiver”
. Our Temple Candelabra

iyum Ha-Torah events, were Sol Drabkin

and the Candealabra st the end, are from
on this page) is through the courtesy of Jeremy Block. Our Holy Ark.
Wolpert of the Jewish Museum of the Jewish Theological Seminary.




SPRING, 1948—A handful of families—virtually the total
Jewish population of Little Neck, Douglaston, and near-
by Great Neck at that time—got together and organized
the Little Neck Jewish Center.

FALL, 1948-—Looking about for a meeting place, the small
but enthusiastic group received encouragement from
Rev. Warren E. Darnell and the Little Neck Community
Church who graciously donated a basement room of the
Bank of Manhattan building for organizational meetings
and the first High Holy Day Services. About 25 families
attended.

1848-1951—As the congregation grew, there arose the need
for quarters of our own. A large room was then leased,

- located on Northern Boulevard at 254th Street above the
Little Neck Playhouse. Sabbath Services were held

there; Hebrew and Sunday School classes were started:
a Sisterhood, Men’s Club, and youth group were of-

ganized.

Rabbi Benjamin Rosayn and Rabbi Gearge Cohen

were the first ‘rabbis of the congregation: Mr. Gabriel
Sobel and Dr. Sol Bellinson were the first presidents,
with. Edwin M. Sirotta and Seymour Hotchner as early
vice-presidents; Clara Greenstone was Sisterhood presi-
dent, and Arthur M. Lyons, Men's Club president. Joseph
D. Flamm and Barbara (nee Bluestone) were among the
earliest editors of Temple Bulletins, which appeared
first in- mimeographed form. The first printed edition

was in September, 1951. By this time, a Hadassah group

had been organized, var:uus social activities were in
progress, and—would you guess it?—a Building Fund
campaign was started (Photo two)

P.S.Joe and’ Barbara Temple co-workers, were, in a
few years, to become our first wedding couple,

1952—0ur Center was the first Temple in our community.
Its very existence attracted other Jewish families to
move here. By 1952, a sufficient number of “pioneers”
had established a basic direction, and it was at that
time that Rabbi Asher Block came to us. In the follow-
ing year Cantor Leo Roitman was also engaged.

1953—It was in a "warm” Hanukah spirit that members
gathered in the coid outdoors, at Little Neck Parkway
and Annandale Lane, for 2 Ground-Breaking Ceremony,
on Sunday, December 6, 1953, at 11:00 A.M. The program
included Rabbi and Cantor; 2 choral group of the

School; Sidney A. Rose, President (since deceased); and
Hon. James A. Lundy, then Borough Pres:dent {Phom _

three)

1954—On Sunday, September 19, 1954, th'e';Corﬁerst'one.

Dedication took place. The roof construction had been
completed, but there were as yet no windowpanes!

Br-r-r! The guest speaker was Charles S. Coliden, Justice . -
of the Supreme Court of the State of New York. Co--

chairmen of the event were Robert Seckel and Murray
Martin. :

1955—Shortly after the New Year, the first Sabbath Serviczs
were held in our new butldmg

That year the Queens Chamber of Comrrerf:n as. part

of its Building Awards Program, awarded honorabie men-
tion to" our synagogue for “excellance of design and
construction.” (Photo four)

That year, also, the first brochure of our synagogue
was published, containing commete floor plans and 2
detailed outline of activities and’ projected programs.
Included was the following aspiring preamble, entitied
“House of Worship”:

Worship reflects a man’s highest loyalty. An
ancient Jewish tradition prescribes that the syra-
gogue of a town ought to be the ‘tallest building’ of

. the community. This need not be taken literally. In-
asmuch as we are part of greater New York, we have
no intention whatsoever of competing with the Em-
pire State. Sp:r:tually, however, to neglect this pre-

" cept'is to miss a significant truth. Therefore we want

“the Little Neck Jewish Center to symbolize for us the

loftiest aspirations and idealism of the human spirit,
- In that sense, we want it to transcend every other

interast and loyalty. We pray that such may be the
spirit of our warship.

- 1856—By this' year, most of the elements, now long familiar

to- Temple members, were just about established. For
example, "Temple-Talk,” in its present format, began
making its regular appearance in 1956. (Of course, other
publications in other formats had appeared right along.)

in that year, the School was reorganized as a Reli-
gious School, under the Rabbi's supervision. The curric-
ulum was revised to include a greater emphasis upon
Faith and Prayer, upon Bible and Ethics. The signifi
cance of Bar and Bat Mitzvah, the standards of the
Prophets and the Rabbis, the relation of religion to
democracy—these were to receive their proper stress.

The Adult Education Committee, in the fall of that
year, sent cut a well-rounded prospectus of courses fo
be offered. These included: Introduction to Conservative
Judaism, Essentials of Religion, Essentials of Judaism,
Essentials of Prayer, Essentials of Zionism, Hebrew
Reading, Conversational Hebrew, and Music Appre-
ciation. '

1957—During 1956 and 1957, other general activities were

regularized and formalized. As one glances through the
bulletins and mailings of that period, one notices that
certain features are staple items on the calendar. To wit
(alphabetically, and embracing all groups): Annual Jour-
nal, Bazaar, Book Discussion evenings, Bowling league,
Donor Lunchegn, Dinner-Dance, General Membership
meetings, Hanukah gift shop and Judaica shop, Hi-
Neighbor Night, High Holyday Breakfast, Installation of
Officers, Open School Week, Purim Carnival, Rummage

Sale, School Seder, School - Graduation, Sisterhood

Torah Fund, Theatre Parties, UJA Breakfasts, Welcome

1o New Members, Youth Programs, etc.

A’ Center milestone was marked on Sunday, March
31, 1957, when a double dedication took place: that of
the Magen David or “Star of David" on the front of the
building, and that of the classrooms of the Religious
School. The Dedication chairman was Imng Dorfler:
{Photo five)

" The first Confirmation Service in our Temple took

place on Shavuoth Eve, June 4, 1957, (Photo six)

1358—As part of our Tenth Anniversary obsemvance, the
"congregation published a beautiful brochure, with an

“Open Letter to New Residents” by Rabbi Block, and a





















